## Approved Minutes of the City of Dighton Regular Council Meeting held on April 14, 2025

Council President Craig Doris called the meeting to at 5:30 pm. Those present

Included: Councilmember: Janet Shapland, Eric Steffens, Marlene Rupp, and Austin Bretz. Also present were Attorney Dale Pike, Sheriff Ron Ridley, Steve Porter, Superintendent Craig Collins, Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Justice Rios and City Clerk Nicole Strobel.

Councilwoman Janet Shapland made the motion to approve the agenda, Councilman Austin Bretz seconded, yeas by all, motion carried.

Sheriff Ron Ridley stated they are working on getting rid of impounded vehicles.

Steve Porter with KMEA reported the streetlight on corner by First National Bank has been fixed.

Superintendent Craig Collins reported that the concrete is done at the pool, grass has been planted in the park, and they are working on the sprinklers. They are working on painting white lines on the streets. Collins stated they will start running sewers soon. They will start working on getting the pool ready by May 19<sup>th</sup>. Superintendent Collins reported that there is a good chance of receiving electric and water grants if applied for. Superintendent Collins will place a trailer and mower on Purple Wave.

City Clerk Nicole Strobel reported that Darren Prince from KMEA recommended that the city doesn't raise their electricity rate. City Clerk Strobel has been looking into different software for the city. TextMyGov alert system has been set up and we will work on getting the word out to the community.

City Clerk Nicole Strobel reported on a complaint received about the street sweeper and no notice to the community on when it will be running so vehicles can be moved off the street. With TextMyGov up and running we will try to get alerts out when it is running.

Councilwoman Marlene Rupp reported that her and Superintendent Collins put together a list of curbs that needs repaired and more handicap ramps will be installed at the city park.

Councilwoman Janet Shapland reported that the trees planted in the City Park were donated by the Knights of Columbus. Lines on the basketball court and shuffleboard court have been painted at the city park. New boards will be placed on the benches around the basketball court.

Councilman Craig Doris reported that Susan Wilson has been hired as the pool manager this year and that we are still needing 1 lifeguard and an assistant manager.

Councilman Craig Doris reported that Dale Hemel was not interested in letting sheriff's office use this dog kennel for stray dogs.

Attorney Dale Pike talked about the Memorandum of Understanding. Discussion was held on Municipal Court, which will be tabled until the May meeting.

Law Enforcement Contract was discussed, but no decision as to be made at this time, so item will be placed back on the agenda for May.

Councilman Eric Steffens made the motion to approve the proposal for street sealing from B & H Paving for \$66,240, Councilwoman Marlene Rupp seconded, yeas by all, motion carried.

Pool manager Susan Wilson is working on a set of guidelines for the lifeguards and will go over with them before the pool opens on May 24<sup>th</sup>. Discussion was held on lifeguard uniforms. Councilwoman Marlene Rupp made the motion reimburse lifeguards up to \$80 for purchase of uniforms with approval from pool manager, Susan Wilson. \$40 reimbursed up front with a receipt and the second half at the closing of the pool. If fired or quit the full \$80 will be withheld from their last paycheck, Councilman Austin Bretz seconded, yeas from Councilman Eric Steffens, Councilman Austin Bretz and Councilwoman Marlene Rupp, nay from Councilwoman Janet Shapland, motion passed.

Councilwoman Janet Shapland made the motion the pay the 2025 Eco Devo/Chamber membership, Councilman Eric Steffens seconded, yeas by all, motion passed.

Discussion was held on the bill from the demolition of K & J. Attorney Dale Pike reported there was nothing infinitive from the fire marshal or insurance company.

Councilwoman Janet Shapland made the motion to approve the bills as presented, Councilwoman Marlene Rupp seconded, yeas by all, motion carried.

Councilwoman Janet Shapland made the motion to adjourn, Councilwoman Marlene Rupp seconded, yeas by all, motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 6:26 pm.

Annita Lorimor, Mayor	Nicole Strobel, City
Clerk	•